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· I wish to thank the Office of the High Commissioner for organizing these consultations on a theme that is closely followed by the European Commission and the European Parliament. I would like to share with you some examples of the efforts recently undertaken by the European Commission to further its co-operation with the mandate of the Special Representative and implement its methodology.

· The European Commission is on track to launch a study on the legal framework on human rights and the environment applicable to EU-based companies operating outside the EU by the end of the year and have the results by mid 2010. Besides a better understanding of the current legal framework, we hope the study will also identify opportunities for the EU, its Member States and other stakeholders to further operationalise the Ruggie Framework. We are grateful that the Special Representative has agreed to nominate a member of his team to the steering committee for this EU study.

· Between now and February the European Commission is organising a series of 5 multistakeholder workshops on the disclosure by entreprises of environmental, social and governance information.  Each workshop will look at this issue from the perspective of different stakeholder groups (enterprises themselves, investors, civil society and consumers, trade unions and public authorities).
· Complementary to these activities, in early 2010 we will focus more on supply chain issues and reporting. We feel that more analysis is needed of where the problems (denial of human rights, use of underage labour, environmental degradation….) lie, concentrating on where Corporate Social Responsibility has not (yet) provided a remedy and where regulation or its enforcement is insufficient. In this respect, the Commission will support the development of a report on typical practices and challenges of European companies in this area, exposing good practice and also lessons learnt. The report should also outline conclusions and recommendations that the Commission and/or Member States could use to further work here."

· Of course, this report should complement ongoing initiatives undertaken by enterprises. We are therefore interested in understanding why there has been an increase in reporting; for who; whether needs in  this area are met and what the needs are; and what the impact of reporting has been. Different reporting regimes should be analysed from a public policy viewpoint.
· Finally, the European Commission is currently writing a guide on the social considerations in public procurement.
